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The Reverend Craig L. Cowing, Pastor 

ccowing@rhccucc.org 

Georgette L. Huie, Minister of Children and Youth 

ghuie@rhccucc.org 

Mary DeLibero, Minister of Music 

mary@rhccucc.org 

860-529-4167 Church 

 April 2018 Newsletter 
 

 RHCC e-mail address – office@rhccucc.org 

 Website: www.rhccucc.org 

 Office Hours – 9:00 a.m.–2:00 p.m. Monday-Thursday 

 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Friday 

 Sunday Worship Services – 10:00 a.m. 

       Childcare Available/Handicap Accessible 

 

 
 

 

APRIL 1ST  ~ EASTER SUNDAY! 

Sunrise Service at Rose Hill Cemetery 

– Arrive just before sunrise (6:30 a.m. sunrise) 

- Follow the car path to the right and up to the back corner 

(close to Gilbert and West St. end) 

- Breakfast will follow at the Church in Chapin Hall 

– All are Welcome! 

10:00 a.m. Easter Music Worship Service in the Sanctuary 

With full choir and accompaniment, Communion 

Followed by coffee hour in Chapin Hall 

 

 
  

The 
Church Mouse 

mailto:office@rhccucc.org
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You’ll probably be reading this newsletter during Holy Week. Easter, as you 

know, is on April 1. An odd day for Easter. I think it’s happened one other 

time in my career. 

  

April 1, of course, is known as April Fools Day. The origin of April Fools Day is obscure, and it 

probably goes back into the Middle Ages. So much for that. This is a day that many observe by 

playing practical jokes on people. It’s a time-honored tradition. In the 1850’s in Great Britain, the 

public was invited to attend the annual “Washing the Lions” day at the Tower of London Zoo. Of 

course, it didn’t actually happen. 

  

There’s no theological content in April Fools Day, and its coincidence with Easter is a curious 

one. However, there are connections. If we consider the events of Holy Week and Easter there 

are a lot of surprises, the most significant one being the Resurrection itself. 

  

We wonder about how the Resurrection happened. There is a lot of debate over whether Jesus’ 

physical body came back to life after enduring a gruesome and excruciatingly painful death. Other 

theories include the thought that Jesus didn’t actually die on the cross, and he recovered enough 

in the cool air of the tomb to emerge on the first Easter. Some have come up with the theory that 

Jesus’ spirit was raised but his body wasn’t. 

  

A lot of speculation swirls around the Shroud of Turin, believed by many to be the burial cloth 

of Jesus. An exhaustive study of the cloth in the 70’s and 80‘s concluded that the image was not 

painted, but that it dated from the Middle Ages. Around 2005 a discovery was made that cast the 

Carbon 14 test in doubt. The areas from which the samples were taken were shown to be partly 

the original linen and partly a cotton patch woven in to repair a corner of the cloth, and this 

skewed the results. This is a very complicated issue and we don’t have time for it now, but the 

Shroud clearly shows the body of a man who was crucified. Was it Jesus? We’ll never know for 

sure. Possibly. Those who believe that the shroud is genuine also see it as proof of the resurrection 

of Christ. 

  

For many Christians the bodily resurrection of Jesus is essential to the Christian faith. I feel that 

the boldness of the disciples in proclaiming their new faith had to be founded in a substantive 

experience of the resurrected Christ somehow. It had to be more than just a vision. What 

happened, exactly? Something otherworldly, apparently. What we do know is that the disciples 

were given the strength to proclaim a new faith that spread like wildfire across the Mediterranean 

basin and beyond. We’re the beneficiaries of that determination. 

  

In Christ, 

 

Pastor Craig 
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RHCC Missions Update 
 

In March, the following contributions were made on behalf of our 

congregation. Through your generosity, we’re changing lives…here, near, and 

far. 
 

$3,500 – Adventures in the City Freedom School (same as last year). Last year, this program 

provided six weeks of full-day summer enrichment free of charge to 100 of Hartford’s most 

vulnerable children in grades k-3. Bob Inderbitzen attended the student-graduation/celebration 

last summer. It’s an impressive program, and our donation fulfills our ongoing support for the 

good work of the Christian Activities Council in Hartford. 
 

$600 – Center Church Community Meal. This money was used to purchase $10 gift cards for 

60 people served by this community meal on Sunday, March 11. Center Church in Harford (a 

short 7-minute ride from our church!) regularly hosts these meals which serve our poor neighbors 

and people experiencing homelessness. Minister for Children and Youth Georgette Huie 

organized youth and adult volunteers from our church to help prepare and serve the meal. 

Georgette shared “I could see that the gift cards lifted their spirits in that moment, and am 

confident that when they go to spend the card, they will experience a moment of dignity, being 

able to rightfully pay for a treat or a necessity of their choosing.” 
 

$360 – Global Ministries Child and Elder Sponsorship (same as last year). This is our second 

year supporting a sponsored-elder, Mrs. Yangkey. She lives in Zongri, Tibet, and receives all of 

her help through the Tibetan Refugee Self Help Centre. Please keep Mrs. Yangkey in your 

prayers.  
 

$1,000 – Back Bay Mission. This continues our annual commitment to this important ministry in 

Biloxi, Mississippi. Members of our congregation have traveled to Bay Back Mission for multiple 

mission trips. Please learn more about Back Bay Mission, and their simple mission on the Gulf 

Coast: to strengthen neighborhoods, seek justice, and transform lives: thebackbaymission.org 
 

And, please watch for these upcoming “mission” opportunities: 
 

April 1, Easter Sunday – Special Collection for The Connecticut State Veterans’ Home in 

Rocky Hill. The monies will be used to purchase washer/dryer combos and other items and 

supplies for residents served by the Home. Please use the Easter offering envelopes (mailed to 

members) or indicate “Easter Offering” on your check or online donation.  
 

May 5 (Saturday) – Foodshare Walk Against Hunger. Join Our Walk Team! We’ll start at the 

church at 8 AM for breakfast. The Walk begins at 10 AM at Dunkin’ Donuts Park in Hartford. 

Use the sign-up form found elsewhere in this newsletter.  
 

THANK YOU from the Board for Missions: Heather Collins, Anita Hawkins, Bob Inderbitzen 

(co-chair), Marge Murk, Elaine Sellenberg, Sue Speers, Wendy Ware (co-chair), and 

Benevolence Treasurer Kathy Morgan.    
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S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School News 
 

 

On March 11, four of our middle school youth and five adults spent three hours at 

Center Church in Hartford cooking and serving the Sunday Community Meal.  In 

just those three hours, we made a nutritious complete meal for 60 homeless and 

poor folks, including two families with young children.  We were helped earlier 

by 4th grader Mollie Engel and her family, who baked delicious chocolate 

chocolate chip cookies for the dessert.  Mollie had been asking her mom if she could serve in 

some way, and this was a perfect fit.  Mollie’s a great baker! 

 

The youth came away from this experience wanting to do it again, soon.  They saw and heard 

how the meal we made was so badly needed by the guests.  They also saw how grateful people 

were, and how supportive and encouraging they were of the youth.  Our group worked 

together in a truly intergenerational way, with adults and youth sharing all aspects of the tasks 

at hand:  prepping, mixing, serving, washing.  There was also opportunity for interacting with 

the guests, and our youth did not hesitate to do just that. 

 

The Board for Missions, represented by Wendy Ware and Bob Inderbitzen, brought 60 gift 

cards ($10 each) which were given to each guest.  I saw the looks of surprise, delight, and 

gratitude on the recipients’ faces as they received their cards, and imagined the moments of 

dignity they would feel when paying for a treat or a necessity of their choosing. 

 

Formerly homeless people talk of how such care and effort by volunteers gave them hope.  In 

turn, our team, adults and youth alike, came away with a sense of purpose fulfilled and a sense 

that somehow, this was a really cool way to spend three hours. 

 

Perhaps, because of our youth, participating in this meal will become a regular habit for 

RHCC. 
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S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School News 
 

Here is our upcoming schedule: 

 
Church School 

 

There will be no church school on April 1, Easter Sunday. 

 

From April 8-29, grades Pre-K through 5th grade will be learning about communion, in a unit 

called “The Lord’s Supper.”  They will experience 

• the Lord’s Supper through their sense of sight and visualization; 

• the Lord’s Supper through the telling and hearing of the story. 

 

Grades 6-8 will focus on the following topics:  Encountering Jesus (The Road to Emmaus), Trust 

(Jesus and the Disciples), Waiting (The Ascension), and The Holy Spirit (Pentecost). 

 

If you are willing to teach a church school class, please contact Georgette or Stephanie Heneghan. 

 

Youth Groups 

 

The High School Youth Group will hold its Taco-in-a-Bag fundraiser on April 29. 

The Middle School Youth Group will observe Earth Day on April 22 by cleaning up somewhere. 

 

Georgette Huie 

 

 
Save the date and your stomachs for the 

Taco-in-a-Bag Fundraiser! 
to benefit the High School Youth Group mission trip to Pipestem, West Virginia 

 

Sunday, April 29 after worship 
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Easter Offering for our Veterans 

The Board of Missions has designated the Veterans Home in Rocky Hill 

for this year’s special Easter offering. The monies will be used to purchase 

washer & dryer combos for some of the residents. The offering will be 

collected during worship on Easter Sunday, or can be mailed to the church, 

or donated online at rhccucc.org. Please designate your gift as “Easter Offering.” And, thank you 

for helping us serve our neighbors…here, near, and far. 

 

 

April 1st  Easter Sunday! Our Sunrise Service at Rose Hill 

Cemetery starts at 6:10 a.m. A hot breakfast will follow at Church 

in Chapin Hall.  All are Welcome. 

 

 

Governance Update: Thanks to all who attended the Budget & Elections meeting 

and supported the ratification of the proposed Constitution, which passed 

unanimously. We are also thrilled that Nominating was able to bring forward a 

complete slate of nominees for Officers, Core and Support Ministries, and Standing 

Committees. Now the work begins! The Governance Committee plans to continue facilitating the 

transition process, with the next emphasis on the recruitment and organization of Ministry 

Teams.  Watch for further info in upcoming bulletins, emails, and newsletters. 

Governance Committee: Deb Copes, Ruth Fitzgerald, Dave Hall, Marsha Hoffman, Craig Cowing 

 

 

 

Covenant to Care for Children: Helping Connecticut’s Children in Need. 

Please join us for a Second Hour program after worship on Sunday, May 6th to learn more about 

our congregation's relationship with Covenant to Care.  We will welcome Catherine Haugh, the 

organization's regional director, to meet with us.  We have a Covenant to work with a social 

worker to directly assist in meeting the needs of youth.  In the past, we have provided school 

supplies, Christmas gifts, clothing and gift cards for children in the program.  A light lunch will 

be provided. For more information, see Heather Collins. 
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APRIL WORSHIP – Sundays at 10:00 a.m. 

April 1 – Easter  

April 8 – Marks of Faith 

April 15 – Christ Among Us 

April 22  - Enfolded by Love 

April 29 - Abiding in Love 

 

Icon of the Week 
For the Easter season, which extends until Pentecost, there 
will be a different icon related to Easter each week in the 
Weil Chapel. Please stop by for a few minutes of 
contemplation as we celebrate the resurrection of Christ and 
the gift of restoration and renewal. The first icon is a copy of 
one painted in Russia around 1650.  
 

 

 

The season of Easter, or Eastertide, begins at sunset on the eve 

of Easter and ends on Pentecost, the day we celebrate the gift 

of the Holy Spirit and the birth of the Church. Today, this 

extended season gives us time to rejoice and experience what it 

means when we say Christ is risen.  

 

 
 

 

 
 
  

 

Sound Healing Meditation with Tibetan Singing Bowls 

Thursday, April 19, 7pm, Weil Chapel 

Singing bowls developed in the region of Tibet a long time ago. These instruments have 

been found to positively affect the body on many levels. The vibrations soothe the 

nervous system and invite the release of tight muscles, stress, anxiety, PTSD and 

depression. The healing vibrations of the singing bowls can uplift the spirit, relax the 

body and quiet the mind.  Come and see what it can do for you, and bring a friend! Free-

will food offerings support the Rocky Hill Food Bank. 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY 
 

 
   

  

   
 

 
 

l     EASTER SUNDAY 
6:30 a.m. Sunrise Service  

at Rose Hill Cemetery 

Breakfast will follow in Chapin Hall 

10:00 a.m. Easter 

Worship 

2 
Mary vacation this week 

 

 

7:00pm Women’s AA 
 

3   

    
7:00pm Board and 

Committee Mtgs 

7pm Hearing Voices 

4  
 

 

 
 

8        10:00am Worship 
Church school 

5pm Confirmation class 
(no youth group) 

Georgette vacation this week 

9   
RH Schools &Preschool 

Closed this week  

 

7pm Women’s AA 

7:30pm Bell Choir 

10   
10am UCC Meeting 

 

 

7pm Council Meeting 

7pm Hearing Voices 

11 
9:00am Breakfast Club 

at Bob’s Café 

 

 

7:30pm Choir 

15       10:00am Worship 
Church school 

 

16  OFFICE CLOSED 

Theresa vacation 
This week 

 

7pm Bonsai Mtg 

7pm Women’s AA 

7:30pm Bell Choir 

17  NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

Office Open 9a-Noon 
 
 

 

7:00pm Hearing Voices 

18 
Office Open 9a-Noon 

 

 

6pm LSP Board 

7:30pm Choir 

22      10:00am Worship 

Church school 
MS Youth 

EARTH DAY cleanup 

 

5pm Confirmation class 

23  
 

 

 
7:00pm Women’s AA 

7:30pm Bell Choir 

24   

 

 

 
6:00pm Cedar Hollow 

7:00pm Hearing Voices 

25 
 

 

 

7:30pm Choir 

 29     10:00am Worship 
Church school 

 

Youth group Taco Fundraiser 

 

30 Newsletter Mailing 

9:30am 

 
7:00pm Women’s AA 

7:30pm Bell Choir 

  

Easter Worship 6:30am Sunrise at Rose Hill, followed by breakfast in Chapin Hall. 

10am Worship in Sanctuary, followed by coffee hour.  

ALL ARE WELCOME HERE. 
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THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  

 

   

5 
9:30am Music Together 

 

 

 

7:30pm Men’s AA 

6  

9am LSP/Music Together 

 

 

 

6pm Tamil School  

7   
UCC New England 

Women’s Celebration 
 

 

12    
 

 

 

 

7:30pm Men’s AA 

13  
RH Schools and  

<--Little Scholars closed 

 
(No Tamil School) 

14 
Scholarship  

Applications due on the 15th. 

 

19  
 Office Open 9a-Noon 

9:30am Music Together 

 

7:00pm Tibetan Bowls 

7:30pm Men’s AA 

20   
Office Open 9a-Noon 

9am LSP/Music Together 

 

 

6pm Tamil School 
 

21  
Private Party  

Chapin Hall Noon-4pm 

 

26  
  9:30am Music Together 

 

 

7:30pm Men’s AA 

27 
9am LSP/Music Together 

 

 

6pm Tamil School 
   

28  
Pasta Dinner 

Crohns Fundraiser 

5-7:30-pm 

 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Sunday Morning Worship 

Communion 1st Sunday 

10:00 a.m. with childcare 

     

2018 

 

 
FoodShare Walk 

April 22 is the 

registration deadline. 

 

Pasta Dinner 
April 28th.  

Tickets $10 each. 

Basket raffle, Trivia 

and merchandise for 

sale. To benefit 

Crohn’s Disease 

research.  

 
 

Don’t miss our  

Youth Group 

Taco in a bag sale 

April 29! 

 
 

 

 
Theresa will be out of the office on vacation the week of April 16-20.  

The office will be closed Monday, April 16. 

The office will be open: Tuesday-Friday April 17-20 from 9am-Noon. 

The worship bulletin for April 22 will be printed on April 13th. 

Mary will be on vacation the week of April 2nd.  

Georgette will be on vacation the week of April 8th.   
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FROM THE CHURCH OFFICE 
 

The Church Office is Open: 

Monday through Thursday: 9am – 2pm 

and Friday: 9am – Noon. 
 

 

The Church Membership Directory has been updated and copies are available in Chapin Hall 

after worship, and in the church office. Stop by anytime during office hours. You can also request 

a PDF copy of our Directory at: office@rhccucc.org, or have a printed directory mailed to you.  

As always, please notify the office of any address, phone, or email changes so we can keep our 

records updated. Thank you. 860.529.4167. 

 

Theresa will be out of the office on vacation the week of April 16-20.  

The office will be closed Monday, April 16. 

The office will be open  Tuesday-Friday April 17-20 from 9am-Noon. 

The worship bulletin for April 22 will be printed on April 13th. 

 

Mary will be on vacation the week of April 2nd.Georgette will be on vacation the week of April 8th.   

 

Newsletter Articles for the May Church Mouse are still due to the office on Tuesday, April 17th 

please!!  The ‘May Mouse’ will be mailed on Monday, April 30. 

 

The Church Main Number is:  860-529-4167. If you are calling after hours, you may leave a 

message in the general mailbox, or press the extension to leave a private message for Clergy or 

Staff listed below. 

X203 – Rev. Craig Cowing, Pastor 

X202 – Georgette Huie, Minister of Children and Youth 

X201 – Theresa Cleary, Office Manager 

X207 – Mary DeLibero, Minister of Music 

X208 – Kim Bogerts, Little Scholars Preschool Director OR CALL 860-882-2353 

 

Stay in touch with us on Facebook, and with our Weekly News Email. Contact the office if you 

are not receiving the weekly email and would like to get signed up. 
 

 
Celebration X event April 6 - 8, 2018, Portland, Maine. 

sponsored by the New England Women of UCC 

The New England Women’s Celebration takes place every 4 years at various locations in New England. The 

purpose of the Celebrations is to reach women in the pews and to involve them in learning and sharing their faith 

beyond the local church and Conference setting. It is organized by women from United Church of Christ (UCC) 

congregations across New England, from all denominations and religious traditions are welcome to attend. For 

more information and to register, visit:  http://www.uccwomenscelebration.org/ 

  

Psalm 90:17 May the favor of 

the Lord our God rest on us; 

establish the work of our 

hands for us— yes, establish 

the work of our hands. 

mailto:office@rhccucc.org
http://www.uccwomenscelebration.org/
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Events and Fair Ministry Team 
2018 Calendar of Events 

Please mark your calendars for the following Event Dates! 
 

▪ Saturday, May 12th at 9am will be our Spring Breakfast and Plant Sale – 

Don’t forget mom, come down and buy her a plant or two and enjoy breakfast 

with friends. 

▪ Monday, May 27th at 2pm. We will have soda, flags and popcorn for the Rocky 

Hill Town Memorial Day Parade – weather permitting. 

▪ Saturday, June 2nd at 9am, we will be holding our 2nd annual Craft Fair. 

▪ Saturday, October 20th will be our famous fall Country Fair. 
 

JOIN IN THE PLANNING! We are also looking for new members to join and for a 

secretary to take notes during the meetings.  We are also inviting all members of the 

church to feel free to attend our meetings to listen and to share their ideas. Next 

meeting is Thursday, April 26th, at 7pm in the Fiorilli Room. 
 

 

CELEBRATE SPRING AT OUR MAY BREAKFAST & PLANT SALE 

Saturday, May 12, 9am-10:30am 

 

Adults $7.00, Kids (4-12yrs) $5.00, under 4yrs – free 

Egg Strata ≈ Pancakes ≈ French ≈ Toast Cereal ≈ 

Bacon ≈ Sausage ≈ Juice ≈ Milk ≈ Coffee 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Join us for our 2nd Annual Craft Fair on Saturday June 2, 9am - 2pm.  Free 

Admission & Free Parking.  There will be many Vendors inside and also outside 

on the lawn (weather permitting). The snack bar will be open to buy food while 

shopping at our Craft Vendors booths. 
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Rocky Hill Congregational Church 

Scholarship Information for the 2018-2019 Academic Year 

 

Graduating high school seniors and returning college undergraduates who are 

seeking a church scholarship for the 2017-18 academic year are invited to 

complete and return an application prior to April 15, 2018. Scholarship awards will be 

announced in June. Application forms are available in the office, or send an email to: 

scholarships@rhccucc.org for the link to the pdf. or refer to members of the Scholarship 

Committee: Hilaire Leavitt or Randy Pulling.  

 

Frank Roswell Fuller Scholarship 

This scholarship requires that you be a member of the UCC/Congregational Church.  

Applications are available in the church office.  Frank Roswell Fuller was born in Hartford in 

1873 and attended local public schools.  He later formed his own company at 40 Wall Street 

known as Fuller & Company, which operated from 1904 to 1920.  When he retired he came to 

live in West Hartford.  He died in 1957.  His will established a substantial scholarship fund.  

Mr. Fuller was always interested in helping “needy, deserving” students obtain the education 

that he had not been able to enjoy himself. The deadline for submitting your application and 

other documents is May 15th. 

 

 
Walk Against Hunger: Saturday May 5, 2018 

Join Our Walk Team! 

Our Board for Missions invites you to Join our team! Battling hunger is a team effort. In Hartford 

and Tolland counties more than 127,000 people worry about having enough food for their 

families. The Foodshare Walk Against Hunger is the largest anti-hunger event of its kind in 

Connecticut. The Walk itself is less than 2 miles long, making it fun for people of all ages. It 

begins and ends with music, children’s activities, popsicles, informational booths, and so much 

more. It takes place on Saturday, May 5th at 10 AM at Dunkin’ Donuts Park in Hartford. We’ll 

meet at the church at 8 AM for a continental breakfast, and then carpool to the walk. To 

sign-up, use the form in this newsletter, and return it to the church office. You can also support our 

team with a donation to Foodshare. Contact Bob Inderbitzen, Heather Collins, or Elaine 

Sellenberg with questions. Contact Thomas Kainamura if you have questions about online 

fundraising or employer-sponsored matching gift programs. Walk with us! 

 
Monday Morning Mailers! 
Join us on Monday, April 30 to fold and prep the May newsletter.  
Articles are due on April 17th to the church office. Your help is appreciated! 

 

mailto:scholarships@rhccucc.org
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A P R I L  B I R T H D A Y S  
 

 

 

Spencer and Linda Rupaka, April 20th, 16yrs 

Jay and Jeannie Alessi, April 20th, 6yrs 

Mark and Pat Walworth, April 21st, 17yrs 

Todd and Gayle McGowan, April 21st, 16yrs 

Louis and Candace Smith, April 27th, 33yrs 

Dale and Donna Rowlan, April 29th, 45yrs 

 

 

  

1 Dick Webster 17 Jake D’Addario 
1 Maurice Wyman 18 Sarah DeGiovanni 
1 Donna Gagnon 18 Dawn McLean 
1 Lynn Macri 18 Victoria Bower 
2 Gregson Curtin 18 Grace Triblets 
4 Bobbie Hawkins 19 Lois Griswold 
4 Marsha Hoffman 19 Sue Monaghan 
4 Sherry Silkowski 19 Wendy Ware 
7 Judy Frascarelli 20 John Goff IV 
7 Grace Hoffman 21 Linda Gilbert 
8 Meghan Montana 21 Elaine Malespini 

8 Isabel Donahue 21 Jason McGowan 
9 Sam DeGiovanni 22 Elaine Sellenberg 

11 Brian Donahue 23 Jean Sudell 
11 Kaedryn Pulling 23 John McNeil Jr. 
12 Steve Ware 24 Alexander Lataille 
12 Skyler Dean-Lee 25 Jane Yorgensen 
13 Alan Wind 26 Linda Rupaka 
13 David Hawkins 27 Julie Dostie 
13 Ruth Fitzgerald 28 Nadine Bell 
13 Sara Lataille 29 Liz Reed-Swale 
13 Maya Donahue 30 Polly Pagnucco 
14 Carolyn Furman   
14 Nicholas Benson   
16 Ruby Bennett – 102yrs!   
16 Joan Diaz   
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Walk Against Hunger: Saturday May 5, 2018 
Team: Rocky Hill Congregational Church 

 
Our Board for Missions invites you to Join our team! Battling hunger 
is a team effort. In Hartford and Tolland counties more than 127,000 

people worry about having enough food for their families. 
 
Saturday, May 5, 2018: Foodshare Walk Against Hunger 

8:00 AM - FREE Breakfast at the church: donuts, cereals, fruit, juice, coffee… 
8:30 AM - Carpool to WALK, Dunkin’ Donuts Park  

1214 Main Street, Hartford; Free Parking in lots across from stadium 
9:00 AM - Check-in at WALK (registration opens 8:30 AM; program begins 9:30 AM) 
10:00 AM - WALK steps off; less than 2-mile route, begins/ends at DD Park. 
 Easy Steps to Participate: 
1) Complete this sign-up form and return it to Bob Inderbitzen or the Church Office. 

2) Register with Foodshare at www.FoodshareWalk.org and receive a souvenir 
baseball just for signing up. 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

SIGN-UP BY SUNDAY, APRIL 22 (one form per family) 

 
WALKER:______________________________________________Age:(if under 18)____  
 
WALKER:______________________________________________Age:(if under 18)____  
 
WALKER:______________________________________________Age:(if under 18)____  
 
WALKER:______________________________________________Age:(if under 18)____  
 
WALKER:______________________________________________Age:(if under 18)____  
 
Telephone Number: _________________________ 
 
Email address: _________________________________________________________ 
 
Number of Walkers ________ x Foodshare Donation $ ________ = TOTAL ENCLOSED $ ________ 
or donate by searching for team “Rocky Hill Congregational Church” at www.FoodshareWalk.org 

 

Make checks payable to RHCC, and give completed forms and payments  

to Bob Inderbitzen or the Church Office, or mail to: 

Rocky Hill Congregational Church UCC, 805 Old Main Street, Rocky Hill CT 06067 

You may call Bob Inderbitzen with questions at 860-418-9171  
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ROCKY HILL CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 

805 Old Main Street, Rocky Hill CT 06067 

Telephone # 860 529-4167 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

TIME VALUE MAIL 

Mailed March 27, 2018 

 

 

 
Jesus didn’t turn people away.  Neither do we. 

The United Church of Christ: 

No matter who you are, 

Or where you are on life’s journey… 

You’re welcome here. 

 

 

 

 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
APRIL EVENTS AT RHCC  } Save the Dates!  

April 11 – Breakfast Club at Bob’s Coffee Shop in Rocky Hill 

April 15 – RHCC Scholarship Application deadline 

April 19 -  Tibetan Bowls Meditation (Every 3rd Thursday of the month) 

April 22 – Foodshare Walk registration deadline (Walk is May 5) 

April 22 – Youth Groups’ Earth Day Clean Up 

April 28 – Pasta Dinner Fundraiser for Crohn’s Disease 

April 29 – Taco Fundraiser for Youth Group after Worship 

 

Non-Profit Organization 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 

Hartford, CT 06101 
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